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Borough Bulletin  ~  30 November 2023 

Friday 01 December 2023 2024 Prep Transition – Session 4 

Monday 04 December 2023 
Whole School Assembly – 2:40pm 
Instrumental Music Performances – 3:00pm 

Thursday 07 December 2023 

Grade 6 Graduation Ceremony 
Graduates Dinner – 5:00pm 
Graduation Ceremony – 6:30pm to 7:30pm 

Friday 08 December 2023 

2024 Student Grade Allocations sent home 
School Choir performance at Greensborough Plaza – Choir 
departs 9:40am for 10:00am performance 

Monday 11 December 2023 
Grade 6 Big Day Out 
Parents & Friends Christmas Picnic – 5:00pm 

Tuesday 12 December 2023 
Students Meet their 2024 Teacher 
2024 Year 7 Orientation 

Friday 15 December 2023 

2023 Semester 2 Reports to go home 
Footsteps School Disco 
Ice-Cream Truck visit 

Tuesday 19 December 2023 Last Day of School for 2023 – Early Dismissal at 1:30pm 

Wednesday 20 December 2023 Curriculum & Planning Day – Pupil-Free Day 

Monday 29 January 2024  Curriculum Day – Pupil-Free Day 

Tuesday 30 January 2024 First Day – Term 1 2024 

Friday 02 February 2024 2024 Grade 6 Big Day Out Term 1 – Funfields Excursion 

Monday 11 March 2024 Labour Day Public Holiday 

Tuesday 12 March 2024 Philip Island Camp – Grade 3 to Grade 6 – Day 1 

Wednesday 13 March 2024 Philip Island Camp – Grade 3 to Grade 6 – Day 2 

Thursday 14 March 2024 Philip Island Camp – Grade 3 to Grade 6 – Day 3 

Principal’s Report 

It’s hard to believe we have only a few weeks before the end of our school year!  We 

are proud of how well our students have worked this year and applied themselves to 

improve their academic and wellbeing outcomes.  To acknowledge their achievements 

we have several celebratory events happening in the next few weeks.  Our 2024 Preps 

have their final transition session tomorrow, where they’ll meet their Grade Six Buddies 

and enjoy a special magical performance from the amazing magician, Tim Credible! 

http://www.greensborough.vic.edu.au/


Our Grade Six students have their ‘Big Day Out’ excursion to cap off their primary school years, and Footsteps 

Dance is coming back on Friday 15th Dec to hold 2 disco sessions for our Junior and Senior students.  

Margaret has organised the ice-cream truck, which is always an end of year highlight!  Class parties and 

thankyou parties for our Friendship Tree Leaders will be held in the week beginning Monday 11th December 

and our Kindness Crusaders, Clean Up Crew, Fruit Monitors and Breakfast Club Leaders have been 

acknowledged at assembly and given icy-pole vouchers as a ‘thankyou’ for their generous donation of their 

time to support their peers and our school. 

Next Monday, weather permitting, assembly will start earlier at 2.40pm and be held in the amphitheatre.  (The 

hall is unable to be used due to Graduation Set Up).  Our Instrumental Music students will perform for us at 

3:00pm after our regular assembly items and we are eagerly looking forward to them showcasing their talents 

for our community.  If the weather doesn’t allow an outdoor assembly, then we will reschedule to another 

date and parents will be advised via COMPASS. 

Planning for 2024 is well underway and we are very pleased to announce 

that our short-term international student program will be returning in Term 

One.  We will be hosting approximately twelve students from China across 

the school from Prep – Grade Six, for durations of one – four weeks.  This 

is an excellent cross-cultural opportunity for our students as well as our 

visitors, and we’re grateful to the parents of several of the students who, 

as a gesture of gratitude, would like to pay for a lion dance performance at 

our school assembly.  They hope this performance will bring good luck and 

prosperity to GPS throughout the year.  As the Chinese New Year falls on 

February 10th, they would also like to organise a cultural exchange activity, 

such as lantern making or making opera masks.  

Christmas Picnic: Monday 11th December 5:00 to 7:00pm & Special Guest Appearance 

Fingers crossed, the sun shines and we have better weather for our 

Christmas Picnic on Monday 11th December, than we’ve had in recent 

days.  We’re hoping many family members will be able to join us, as the 

Christmas Picnic has always been a great way to come together as a 

community at the end of the year and share a meal and some fun family 

activities.  Families are welcome to bring some chairs or a rug, sit under 

the shade of the trees on the oval and enjoy food and drinks from the P&F 

barbeque or bring your own picnic dinner.  Often grandparents and 

extended family members come along and join in the fun, and this year is 

no exception.  The evening will end with each grade and the choir singing 

Christmas Carols and we sincerely hope you can join us!  

The evening’s approximate schedule is: 

5:00pm:  Picnic begins and P&F barbeque 

5:30pm:  Activities organised by teachers on the oval 

6:00pm:  ‘Special Visitor’ arrives 

6:30pm:  Christmas Carols in Outdoor Learning Area 

7:00pm:  Homeward Bound! 

P&F will run a raffle on the evening to raise funds for school resources, so bring along your loose change or 

small notes.  Any parents who are able to assist with the barbeque, please contact the school.  



Free Fishing Rods for Grade 5 Students 

The Victorian Government has invested $1.5 million from the Recreational Fishing Licence Trust Fund to 

provide up to 95,000 Little Angler Kits to Grade 5 children in Victoria. 

The free kits provide a wonderful school holiday activity for children with 

their families and help ease the cost of living, providing a fun activity close 

to home.  As the kits contain hooks and other fishing equipment, we are 

asking parents of Grade 5 students to advise your child’s class 

teacher by Friday 8th December if you wish your child to participate 

and we will send a kit home.  Parents can also request to collect their kit 

from the school themselves if they prefer students not to carry them home.  

If we have spare kits, we will then offer them to Grade 4 students and so 

on, until all kits have been distributed. 

The kits include a rod, reel with line, tackle tray, some tackle and information on how to use them to catch a 

fish.  Please note that the tackle tray includes fishing hooks.  The tackle tray will be wrapped in cardboard 

and placed inside a pocket inside the fishing kit bag, which will be sealed with a cable tie to discourage 

students from opening their kits until they are with a parent or carer. 

The Victorian Fisheries Authority have created a Little Angler hub on their website.  It has useful information, 

instructional videos and online resources about where and how to fish, linking to existing resources from 

Fishcare and new resources to be produced just for the Little Angler Kits program. 

This initiative aims to grow recreational fishing participation in Victoria by actively encouraging primary school 

aged children to learn how to fish, as well as learning more about marine life and the natural environment.  

Graduation  

We are looking forward to the graduation celebrations for our Class of 2023 next Thursday 7th December.  

Our graduates have been heavily involved in preparations for this event, which is a major milestone in their 

educational and personal journey from primary to secondary schooling.  Our Grade Six students have been 

exemplary role models of our school values for students in younger grades and will be sorely missed by all 

of us, especially their Prep Buddies.  

Thank you to all the parents who have volunteered to set up the decorations and assist on the night, especially 

Narelle and Belinda, who have volunteered a great deal of time to assist with the planning and organisation 

of the dinner and photo booth for students, as well as setting up all our wonderful decorations.  

Thank you also to Wayne and Les who have put their engineering minds to work and created a safe method 

of hanging the curtains that didn’t involve locating volunteers with a ladder licence.  Thank you also to Paula 

and Jesse for their efforts in preparing students for this very special occasion, and aides and teachers who 

have supported them.  A night like this is successful due to the efforts of many people! 

Choir at Plaza Friday 8th Dec  

Season’s greetings all!  On Friday 8th December our talented choir will be heading 

across to Greensborough Plaza for a performance.  We will be leaving school at 

approximately 9:40am to be prepared for a 10 o’clock start, in front of Target (level 

to be confirmed).  Our performance will be approximately 15 minutes (depending 

on whether an encore is requested!)  The students have been practising hard and with much enthusiasm.  

We warmly welcome family members and friends to join us on the day to watch and sing along with us!   

Student Leadership  

Congratulation to the Students in Grade Four and Five who successfully applied to be our 2024 Wellbeing 

Leaders.  We were impressed with the students’ written applications and their desire to run engaging activities 

at the Friendship Tree in 2024.  Lynette, one of our ES staff has begun the training sessions each week and 

has been impressed with the students’ focus and input of ideas for next year. Billee M, Inaaya, Billie J, Reese, 

Charlotte, Lizzie, Yamee, Jackson, Lachlan, Hudson, Evelyn, Ella, Lola, Scarlett, Jacob, Connor, Eloise, 
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Imogen, Nour, Fatima, Stephanie and Valissia, will be rostered for duty at the Friendship Tree for one day 

each week and we look forward to the enjoyment their activities will bring to our students.  

Last Monday, Grade Five students who strive to be our 2024 School Captains gave their nomination 

speeches.  We’re always impressed by how well the students prepare for this event.  They clearly articulate 

the pride they have in our school and their desire to assist other students and our community.  Pleasingly, 

many also wish the other candidates well and promise to support the successful applicants.  Once again, our 

task was made difficult by the calibre of the students who applied!  Today the candidates were told who the 

2024 School Captains will be, and the rest of the school will be told on Monday at our assembly.  

Next week, our students will meet in their sports houses to listen to senior students give speeches for House 

Captain positions.  These positions are voted for by the children in respective houses. We wish all the 

candidates well! 

Class PE Equipment  

In the last week of term, you may notice all the PE storage units from classrooms lined up in the corridor near 

the art room, as we audit current stock and place orders to replenish class sets.  These new supplies will be 

labelled and balls will be pumped up ready for students on the first day of term next year.  For the remainder 

of term, we will place a variety of balls and bats in baskets in the school foyer so students will still have access 

to sports equipment during recess breaks.  If any parents would like to help PE teacher, Leo Derrick, with the 

audit and restocking please contact the office. 

Communicating With Our School Community In an Emergency 

All Victorian schools must inform their school community about how they will communicate with parents and 

carers in an emergency.  Greensborough Primary will advise parents via COMPASS and enact the steps in 

our Emergency Management Plan. 

Students Reports and 2024 Grades  

A very big thank you to staff who have worked diligently over the last month to write student reports that 

accurately reflect students’ achievements and their areas for future learning.  The class your child will be in 

next year will be sent home Friday 8th December and on Tuesday 12th December from 9:00am – 11:00am, 

students will have a session with their 2024 teachers and classmates.  Students in Grades One to Six, new 

to the school in 2024 are also invited to attend.  

Student reports will be sent home via COMPASS on Friday 15th December.  Parents who would like a hard 

copy of student reports, should contact your child’s class teacher. 

Active To School Month 

Thank you to all the families who are making a concerted effort to walk, ride or scoot all or part way to school 

during ‘Active To School’ month.  Class teachers are keeping a tally and students are definitely reporting an 

increase in their exercise and activity levels.  Keep up the good work! 

Christmas Tree Competition – Help Win $2000 For Our School  

Don’t forget to take your receipts for $20 or more to the Customer Service Desk on level 2 at 

Greensborough Plaza and exchange for a token to vote for our Christmas tree!  The Plaza is 

displaying Christmas trees decorated by nine local primary schools on Level 2, near 

Toyworld.  The school with the most tokens at the end of the campaign will receive a $2000 

gift card.  So, encourage your friends and family members to vote for GPS or simply go 

along and enjoy the wonderful display. 

Location:  Level 2, Near Toyworld  

Dates:  15 Nov – 17 Dec 

 



I will be on Leave from tomorrow Friday 1st December and return on Wednesday 6th December, as I travel 

north to see my son and his family for Christmas.  The school will be in Margaret’s very capable hands in my 

absence. 

Kind regards, 

Angela Morritt 

 

 

Student Reports on COMPASS 

For all students exiting Greensborough Primary School in 2024 

Parents and Carers are reminded to download and save student reports from COMPASS on to your computer 

hard drive, so that you will always have access to them.  As our Grade 6 students are nearing the end of the 

primary school journey, and teachers are preparing their final reports, we’re mindful that once they are exited 

from our school, they will no longer have access to their COMPASS accounts and their semester reports.  If 

any family members have difficulty completing this task, please contact your child’s teacher for assistance.  

 

Curriculum Days Term 4  

Families are reminded that the last day of Term Four, Wednesday 20th December, is our final Professional 

Practice Day for the year and is also a student free day.  Teachers will be planning for 2024 classes on this 

day.  The last day for students will be Tuesday 19th December and school will finish at 1.30pm.  Please 

contact OSHClub if you require your children to attend on Wednesday 20th December. 

 

  

Principal 

 

 



STUDENT WELLBEING 

Hi Everyone,      

LESSONS FROM 

NOISY MINERS!
As we near the end of another year most of us are feeling quite tired, yet there are still numerous things on 

our to do list!  It is the same for students after a long year of learning and social engagement.   

Last week I was watering my garden one evening as it was going to be hot 

the next day, when I was thinking of what I needed to do next and in the 

morning.  A noisy miner was ‘keeping watch’ as its nest had been built in 

my camelia bush.  As I neared that area of my garden, I continued to water 

when suddenly, at my eye level, I caught sight of a noisy miner swiftly 

coming towards me – yikes!  My immediate reaction was to raise my hose 

and the bird copped a light spray!  It flew to some nearby powerlines and 

flapped its wings, shaking off the water. 

Every day since, as I pass my camelia bush, which is near my front door, at 

least one noisy miner flies out to swoop me – my Hubby says it’s because I 

had sprayed it and it is out for revenge!  There can now be up to three such 

birds on the attack!  On one occasion I was swooped four times as I walked 

from my letterbox to my front door.  Even if I look out  from the safety of my 

window it flies towards me, just missing the glass! 

Commonsense tells me that these birds are natives birds related to the 

Australian honeyeater, and are just protecting their young, which I DO enjoy 

listening to as they chirp. 

So, I am having a little lesson in resilience and TOLERANCE AND 

REMEMBERING TO BE KIND!  Also, these birds are showing how to love, feed 

and protect those they care about. 

 

So, let’s continue to encourage our students to be 

resilient, tolerant and kind AND TO END THE 

SCHOOL YEAR WELL. 

I recently read that the ONE OVERWHELMING 

LEGACY WE CAN LEAVE OTHERS, IS THE LOVE 

(AND KINDNESS) WE HAVE SHOWN.  

Remember everyone needs to belong! 

Stay safe and well!! 

Robyn Mulholland  

Student Wellbeing 

Mondays, Wednesdays & Thursdays  

9:00am to 3:30pm 

robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au 
  

mailto:robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au
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Grade 5 Excursions

This term the Grade 5s’ were lucky enough to experience life at High School by visiting three different 

Colleges in our local area. Bundoora Secondary College, Greensborough College and Montmorency 

Secondary College. 

Bundoora Secondary College 

Our first excursion was to Bundoora Secondary College, we went for 4 weeks.  The first 

week we learnt about soil acidity.  We tested the PH levels of the soil and planted some 

plants that we got to keep, each colour representing the acidity in the soil.  Once we had 

finished we visited the farm animals.  Marble the goat bumped into Mr Stephens and 

nearly knocked his phone out of his hands. 

Week two we discovered the world of Coding.  We had to 

connect Micro Bits to the computers to power them up.  There 

were four different options to choose from to add to our design.  Detecting noise, 

a night light, detecting heat and vibrations.  The second half of the day we went 

to Food Tech.  We made damper with Lemon Myrtle Spice . It tasted much better 

hot and when paired with jam. 

In week three of the Bundoora experience, we made collages using greyleads to draft it and then to finish 

them off we used black paint.  Some paintings were of characters, food and animals.  

Week four was the most enjoyed subject by everyone.  We learnt about Forensics. 

We had to solve a mystery about  ‘Who Stole the Missing Goat’. 

We were given a set of clues in six groups.  We had access to microscopes to 

analyse the hairs of different people, identify soles of shoes by placing them in a 

box of damp sand, and reveal a message on paper by using different types of 

pens. 

Greensborough College 

On the 20th of November we caught the bus to Greensborough College where we were guided around the 

school in groups to observe and participate in the High School experience.  

We participated in Science, P.E., Art and Food Tech.  

Science was an experiment of PH testing on a cabbage.  We used products like vinegar, water, shampoo, 

lemon juice and sprite to test its levels. 

P.E. was all about fitness activities.  We made Christmas ornaments in Art and in Food Tech we made 

microwave cake in a mug.  Overall, everyone enjoyed their day discovering the Greensborough College 

electives. 

Montmorency Secondary College 

Our last excursion was on 22nd of November where we were 

invited to Montmorency Secondary College to watch their annual 

performance.  This year was The Addams Family.  We arrived 

by bus where we had a quick bite to eat before entering the 

auditorium, listening to eerie music.  The stage went dark and the performance began.  One of the best parts 

was when Uncle Fester professed his love for the Moon and then flew by jet pack to visit his one true love.  

Everyone was amazed at the time and effort that had gone into this performance. It was so much fun to be a 

part of. 

We would like to thank all of these Colleges for allowing us to be a part of their school for a day. 
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Grade 3/4 Australian Travel Expo 

On Thursday 23rd of November, all students from the middle years 

presented information about an Australian tourist destination that 

they wished to learn more about.  They are excited to share their 

learning with our community.  We had posters, information reports 

and Power Points and the students’ expertise and creativity were 

on show for everyone!  

An amazing number of parents, grandparents and friends 

attended and we extend our sincerest thanks for the support, 

encouragement and feedback you showed on the day.  All of the 

students were overjoyed with sharing their learning with you all 

and it made for such a memorable experience! 

Ms Gauci, Mrs Cunningham  & Mrs Crilly 
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Thank you to everyone for supporting and enjoying our Library this year. 

We are extremely lucky at Greensborough Primary School to have such a fabulous 

library. 

As Term 4 is quickly passing, could we please ask everyone to begin returning their library books.  Late 

notices have been sent home so could you please locate and return these books as soon as possible.  If you 

cannot locate the missing books please contact the office. Remember library books can be returned by 

placing them in the Green Returns Tub outside the library. 

Happy Reading Everyone 

Francesca Ciavola  

Librarian/Teacher 

 

 

Premiers’ Reading

Challenge Special 

Reward Lunch
As a celebration for completing this year’s Premiers’ Reading Challenge, 46 students had a special lunch 

day.  Congratulations again to these students for their wonderful achievement. 

Premiers’ Reading Challenge certificates will be presented to students in the coming weeks.  

Claire Storey  

PRC Coordinator 
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Pupil of the Week 
2023 ~ Term 4 ~ Week 7 

Prep Harley 
For her enthusiasm towards all leaning tasks and taking initiative in the 

classroom.  Well done, Harley! 

Grade 1/2 A Ethan  For working hard to improve his handwriting.  Great effort, Ethan. 

Grade 1/2 B Ella   
For her impressive presentation on her holiday project with Billy J and 

Anne-Sophie. 

Grade 3/4 A Heidi 
For her positive attitude and excellent effort in all class activities.  Well 

done! 

Grade 3/4 B Isaac  
For supporting his classmates and helping to create a positive 

atmosphere in 3/4B. 

Grade 5/6 A Reese 
For always lending a helping hand to her peers when they are in need!  

Keep it up! 

Grade 5/6 B  Hugo 
For an excellent essay addressing the different perspectives of his Literacy 

Extension text. 

Art Tiarna  K  1/2A For a fantastic effort creating your painted papers.  Well done, Tiarna! 

Discovery 
Liam  D &  5/6B 

Thomas  T  5/6B 
For working collaboratively to create a Lego Kit build.  Excellent effort. 

Library Sila  E  5/6A For trying your best and working well with all your peers. 

PE Oliver  N  1/2B For amazing efforts in gymnastics. 

STEM 

Prep – Grade 2 
Victor  S  1/2B For your cheerful spirit in our new Space unit. 

STEM 

Grades 3 – 6 
Maisy  G  5/6B For your fantastic creativity with your Space advertisement. 

OSHClub Liam  G  3/4A For your increased participation at OSHClub. 

2023 ~ Term 4 ~ Week 8 

Prep Tom  
For always actively engaging in class discussions and being an 

enthusiastic learner!  Good work! 

Grade 1/2A Shyamala 
For her excellent attitude to learning and for always being a wonderful 

friend. 

Grade 1/2B Atri For his great classroom contributions.  Well done! 

Grade 3/4 A Fatima & Lola For their AMAZING interactive presentation on Cradle Mountain. 

Grade 3/4 B Uriah 
For showing his best effort during learning time and demonstrating 

perseverance. 

Grade 5/6 A Oscar For his enthusiastic attitude to learning this week.  Keep it up. 

Grade 5/6 B Aidan 
For remaining determined to complete all his work despite a very busy 

schedule. 

Art Sofia  F  Prep 
For creating a stunning caterpillar collage inspired by artist Eric Carle.  

Excellent effort! 

Discovery 
Ethan R  1/2A & 

Kyson  C  1/2A 

For working collaboratively to build an Electric Car out of Lego.  Excellent 

effort! 

Library Elvy-Li  W  3/4A For outstanding work in Library this week.  Your illustrations were fabulous. 

PE Riley  M  5/6A For outstanding effort and keeping others safe. 

STEM 

Prep – Grade 2 
Sidharth  L-K  Prep For your fantastic efforts even after going away. 

STEM 

Grades 3 – 6  
Kobe  D  5/6A For amazing presenting skills with very creative content. 
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E nroll Now  

 

 

 

 

Summer Holiday Camps 

Let them make their own video game 

these school holidays! 

Let your kids dive into Digimaker’s Holiday 

e-Learning Kids Coding Program! 

Experienced teachers, small class sizes, 

and different projects each week ensure a 

fun and educational experience. 

  ENROL 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fa4zi9.r.a.d.sendibm1.com%2Fmk%2Fcl%2Ff%2Fsh%2FSMK1E8tHeFuBlbBWMBrlgbFv95Ur%2FhmbMFgz6fH0h&data=05%7C01%7Cgreensborough.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C8678050a10d34b1f895a08dbec789aaf%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638363774973315963%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Y4h7z5tTpIA4e0iw0HB0VqtUZ0TVik7WJQ7EzUjKpE0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fa4zi9.r.a.d.sendibm1.com%2Fmk%2Fcl%2Ff%2Fsh%2FSMK1E8tHeFuBlbBWMBrlgbFv95Ur%2FhmbMFgz6fH0h&data=05%7C01%7Cgreensborough.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C8678050a10d34b1f895a08dbec789aaf%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638363774973315963%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Y4h7z5tTpIA4e0iw0HB0VqtUZ0TVik7WJQ7EzUjKpE0%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fa4zi9.r.a.d.sendibm1.com%2Fmk%2Fcl%2Ff%2Fsh%2FSMK1E8tHeFuBlbBWMBrlgbFv95Ur%2FhmbMFgz6fH0h&data=05%7C01%7Cgreensborough.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C8678050a10d34b1f895a08dbec789aaf%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638363774973315963%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Y4h7z5tTpIA4e0iw0HB0VqtUZ0TVik7WJQ7EzUjKpE0%3D&reserved=0

